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Alabama Commission on Higher Education 

December 23, 2024 

The Honorable Kay Ivey 
Governor of Alabama State 
State Capitol 
600 Dexter Avenue 
Montgomery, Alabama 36130 

Dear Governor Ivey, 

On behalf of the Alabama Commission on Higher Education, I am pleased to submit the 
Consolidated Budget Recommendation for Fiscal Year 2025-2026. This document reflects our 
continued commitment to advancing the state’s higher education system, fostering student 
success, and contributing to Alabama's economic and social prosperity. 

This year’s recommendation is a collaborative effort with our public colleges and universities, 
ensuring alignment with the state’s educational and workforce priorities. It emphasizes strategic 
investments to enhance academic programs to meet emerging workforce demands, support 
research and innovation that drive economic development, and maintain the operational 
excellence of our institutions. 

We greatly appreciate your continued support and leadership in championing higher education. 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you require additional information or clarification regarding 
the enclosed budget recommendation. 

Sincerely, 

Dr. Jim Purcell 
Executive Director 

cc: 
Senator Arthur Orr, Chair, Senate Finance and Taxation-Education Committee 
Representative Danny Garrett, Chair, House Ways and Means-Education Committee 
Director Bill Poole, Alabama Department of Finance 
Director Othni Lathram, Legislative Services Agency 
Director Nick Moore, Education Policy Advisor and Coordinator, Governor’s Office 

of Education and Workforce Transformation 
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"The Commission shall receive, evaluate and coordinate budget requests for 
the public institutions of higher education of this state, shall hold open 
hearings on the budget requests of the separate institutions and shall present 
to each institution and to the Governor and the Legislature, a single unified 
budget report containing budget recommendations for separate 
appropriations to each of the institutions. The consolidated budget and 
analysis of the Commission shall be accompanied by the original requests 
and their justifications as submitted by each institution. The recommendations 
of the commission shall be derived directly from its assessment of the actual 
funding needs of each of the universities, as presented to it by the presidents, 
which assessment may include, but shall not be limited to, derived 
conclusions that may be based upon standard techniques of objective 
measurement, need and unit cost figures arrived at through the use of 
comparative and verified data secured from the various institutions, applied 
in an impartial and objective manner, and comparison shall be made not only 
between similar functions of institutions in Alabama but also between 
Alabama institutions and similar functions of institutions located in other 
states, provided that nothing herein shall be construed to prohibit any 
institutions of higher education in this state from submitting any matter 
pertaining to the financial operation and needs of said institution to the 
Legislature or to the Governor at any time." 

Alabama Code §16-5-9(b) (1975) 



3 
 

Consolidated Budget Recommendation 
by the Alabama Commission on Higher Education 

 
As prescribed by Section 16-5-9(b) of the Code of Alabama, the Alabama Commission on 
Higher Education has evaluated the budgets submitted by the senior public institutions of 
higher education and by the Chancellor of the community and technical colleges. At the 
Commission meeting on December 13, 2024, the Commission approved the funding 
recommendation for higher education for Fiscal Year (FY) 2025-2026. 
 
The recommendation, identified as the FY 2025-2026 Recommendation, provides an 
overall appropriation increase of slightly over six percent (6.29%) from the Education Trust 
Fund (ETF) for public colleges and universities. 
 
The Commission recommends a funding level of $2,250,403,662 for all public colleges 
and universities. The recommendation is based on the following identified needs: 
 

(1) Develop budget recommendations based on higher education’s share of the 
Education Trust Fund (ETF), which has historically been 25% to 27%.  

 
(2) Address personnel and salary concerns, including salaries to retain and attract 

faculty and staff as well as address issues with salary compression. 
 
(3) Provide assistance for increased mandatory costs related to retirement and 

insurance. 
 
(4) Fund ongoing inflationary costs, such as utilities and technology upgrades. 
 
(5) Support capital assets to address deferred maintenance, building construction, 

and building renovation. 
 
 
The Commission also includes recommendations for other lines not directly associated with 
a public college or university. The amount of new money being recommended for these 
state level lines is $11,618,073. 
 
This brings the total increase in new funds needed for the recommendation to 
$144,729,275 or an increase of six percent (6%). 
 
The total amount recommended for higher education from the Education Trust Fund is 
$2,556,883,847. 
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